
 

 

Report on Christmas and New Year 2025 Celebration 

 

Organized by: Jesus Youth, Music Club, and Rotaract Club, De Paul College 

Date: 20th December 2024 

Venue: Conference Hall, De Paul College 

Participants: All teaching and non-teaching staff 

Introduction 

On 20th December 2024, Jesus Youth, the Music Club, and the Rotaract Club of De Paul 

College jointly organized a festive celebration of Christmas and New Year 2025 for all 

college staff. The event was held in the conference hall, creating a warm and joyful 

atmosphere for the entire De Paul College community. 

Event Highlights 

• Welcome and Introduction: 

The celebration began with a warm welcome by the coordinators of the organizing 

clubs, who expressed gratitude to the staff for their dedication and service throughout 

the year. 

• Christmas Carols and Musical Performances: 

Members of the Music Club performed a selection of beloved Christmas carols and 

festive songs, setting a cheerful tone for the evening. The performances included both 

vocal and instrumental renditions, encouraging staff to join in and sing along. 

• Interactive Activities and Games: 

A variety of interactive games and team-building activities were organized to foster 

camaraderie and fun among the participants. The activities were well-received, with 

enthusiastic participation from both teaching and non-teaching staff. 

• Secret Santa Surprise Gifts: 

The highlight of the evening was the Secret Santa gift exchange, where each staff 

member received a surprise gift from a colleague. This tradition brought smiles and 

laughter, reinforcing the spirit of giving and togetherness that defines the festive 

season. 

• Message of Hope and Goodwill: 

Representatives from Jesus Youth shared inspirational messages about the meaning of 

Christmas and the importance of hope, unity, and gratitude as the college community 

looked forward to the New Year. 

• Vote of Thanks: 

The event concluded with a heartfelt vote of thanks by the Rotaract Club coordinator, 

who acknowledged the efforts of all organizers, participants, and the college 

administration for their support. 

 



Conclusion 

The Christmas and New Year 2025 celebration was a resounding success, bringing together 

the entire staff of De Paul College in a spirit of joy, appreciation, and unity. The combination 

of carols, activities, and the Secret Santa surprise made the event memorable and meaningful, 

embodying the true spirit of the season. 

 

 

 

 

 


